
Tooele County LEPC 

 

 

Date:  April 26, 2017 

Time: 1330 Hours 

Location:  Emergency Management Center (Training Room) 

Address:  15 East 100 South  

Attendees: Dave Young, Scott McKenzie, Eric Grange, Ron Kirby, Cliff Jacobsen, Joe Hatch, Mike Johnson, 

Glenn Reinicke, Wade Bitner, Jay Vance, Bucky Whitehouse, Julie Spindler, Brandon Smoot, Randy Willden, 

Tara Behunin, Beckie Boekweg 

Excused: Shar Manzione, Casey Snyder, Herman Herrera 

Meeting Minutes 
1. Call to Order (13:30) 

a. Bucky called the meeting to order at 13:34 

2. Welcome/ Introductions 

a. Visitors / New Members 

b. Sign Roll / Update Rosters 

i. We now have teleconference capabilities. Please request a number from Beckie if you 

need to call in. 

c. Approval of March Meeting Minutes 

i. Scott McKenzie made motion to approve. Cliff Jacobsen seconded. All in favor. 

3. Reports/Action- Local Incident Briefs  

a. None 

 

4. Upcoming Events/Exercises 

a. Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day - May 6th at Clean Harbors Tooele Facility 

i. 2150 N 470 E Clean Harbors Facility 9 AM - Noon 

ii. Opportunity to get rid of E waste and Prescription drugs as well as various other 

household waste. 

 

5. Summary of Meetings/Trainings 

i. Mass Care/Shelter Drill - April 7-8, 2017 Stansbury High School  

1. Very successful shelter exercise. Partnered with the Red Cross. 1/3 of people 

who participated were from SL Valley. Health Dept. finished a functional full 

scale exercise with it.  

ii. Operation Shakeout – April 20th 2017 

1. EM sent out Tooele Alerts reminders for participation. 

iii. Rocky Mtn Power was scheduled to present at the LEPC meeting today but were unable 

to attend. We will work with them to bring them to LEPC in the future. 

6. State Reports:  



a. DEM Liaison –  Tara Behunin  

i. State Emergency Ops center did an evacuation drill for the Shakeout. 

ii. Full-Scale Active Shooter Exercises at schools - When planning and conducting full-scale 

active shooter exercises at schools, please contact your DEM Liaison & Jeff Rose from 

State Risk Management. State R.M. insures schools, charter schools and universities 

(except BYU and privately run colleges) and should be involved.  Email: 

jeffrose@utah.gov Office: 801-538-9566 

iii. Community Awareness Program - 8 Signs of Terrorism is a 1-hour training suitable for 

the general public. Produced by DPS to raise community-level awareness of known 

behavioral signs of terrorist-related planning.  Suitable for civic groups, workplace 

training for public and private sectors, conferences, etc.  Contact Kathy McMullin 

kathymcmullin@utah.gov or Alden Orme aorme@utah.gov to schedule. 

iv. Conferences and Workshops 

1. May 16-17 Governor’s Public Safety Summit, Davis County Conference Center, 

Layton https://publicsafety.utah.gov/conferences/ 

2. Sept 8-9 Utah Prepare Conference and Expo, South Towne Expo Center 

3. Sept 25-27 Utah PIO Conference, Courtyard by Marriott, St. George 

b. State Fire Marshal Liaison –  Art Deyo 

 

7. Reports/Action - Old Business  

8. Training Opportunities 

a. Check www.tcem.org – www.tooelelepc.org  www.DEM.Utah.Gov  and UTRAIN 

i. Union Pacific Rail Car Training - May 24 and 25 

ii. April 28-29 will be the Tooele County Regional Fire School at TEAD. The suicide 

prevention class will not be held for responders. 

9. Roundtable 

a. Jay Vance- Stericycle- today they received an update on solid waste permit. It in the preliminary 

stage. At least 2 more weeks for permit. 

b. Chief Kirby- Tooele City Police- need info on the Union Pacific Rail Car Training 

c. Eric Grange- EMR course 26-30th of June. 50 hr. course. Class not full. 

d. Scott McKenzie- TCHD- Mass fatality plan almost finished. The County has been updating their 

programs with Emergency Management. Just finished updating the disaster behavioral health 

plan. Primary agency for any response team is Valley Behavioral Health. All hazards plan should 

be completed by the end of May. 

e. Bucky Whitehouse- EM-  

i. The COG voted to leave Dispatch under the Sheriff instead of making it a special service 

district. 

ii. EM South Mtn. tower location sustained significant damage to the dish last weekend. 

Radio traffic had to be rerouted to ensure coverage to the south end of the valley.  

iii. On holiday weekends or special events, we need to be aware of the recreation taking 

place in the south end of the valley.  

iv. Working to establish a special event permit so responders can be aware.  

https://publicsafety.utah.gov/conferences/
http://www.tcem.org/
http://www.tooelelepc.org/


v. We now have 6 portable sign boards in the county. If you need to use the boards for any 

reason please let dispatch or emergency management know. 

10. Next Meeting Proposed – May 31, 2017 

11. Adjourn 


